A MONDAY MORNING CHURCH GROUNDS WORKDAY

Thank you to Mike Dimmer, Jeanne Mantsch, Susan Niederfrank, Beckie Perez, and Jane Spalding for pruning, pulling weeds, and transplanting on Monday morning, October 14. Jeanne, Jane, and Susan worked diligently in Creekside Commons removing Russian Sage so we can once again see the park sign. It was no easy task pruning down milkweed and thistle, along with lots and lots of weeding in the various burms. Along the east side of the church, Mike and Beckie trimmed shrubs and pruned the burning bushes. They also became amateur arborists, trimming significant sections of branches off a couple of maple trees that were growing over the sidewalk (creating a tunnel) and into the burning bushes, impeding the view of our renovated stained glass windows.













MUSIC IN MEMORY OF CHAD WICKESBERG

Thank you to Dave and Debbie Wickesberg and their son, Ryan, for their gift of music to the church. Our Chancel Choir performed "Lord of the Small" by Forres in memory of their son, Chad, on October 13. Chad passed away unexpectedly on May 16, 2022, at the age of 40. Chad was baptized and confirmed here at church.

